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	Lonnie Dennis

Lonnie.Dennis@hardin.kyschools.us 
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	Teachers


	
	

	Alison Langley

Alison.Langley@hardin.kyschools.us 
	Michelle Buehler

Michelle.Buehler@hardin.kyschools.us
	Mary Richardson
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	Autumn Jones
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Sub-Committees and Areas the Council Chose to Cover

The North Hardin Site-Based Council chose to cover those areas as outlined in the law and appropriate committees were established.

1.   Assessment

2.   Budget

3.   Senior Class Steering
4.   Comprehensive School Improvement
5.   Curriculum

6.    PBIS

7.   Professional Development

8.   School Climate/Communications

9.   Technology

   10.   Program Review  

NHHS SBDM COMMITTEES
2016-2017
Assessment

Tanya Corder

Michelle Russell

Brady Southwood

Kyle Wilson

Budget

Andrew Browning

Whitney Carpenter

Kristin Hall

Sarah Haydon

Alison Langley

Scott Mays

Glenn McKissic

Beth Root

Chris Rose

Lisa Slaven

Bobbi Lynn Thompson

Shanae Thompson




               

Tonya Vowels
Comprehensive School Improvement 
Tanya Corder

Leslie Hall

Katrina Johnson

Valerie Skillman
Curriculum

Brian Froedge
Katrina Johnson

Kristi Lynch
Blake Meyers
Chris Rose
Cash Ruiz

Michelle Russell
Valerie Skillman
Teresa Summers
Shanae Thompson

Tonya Vowels

PBIS

Natascha Brown


Mike Cofer

Perry Creason

Lauren Davis

Stephanie Dow

Steve Fisher

Tina Gray

Leslie Hall





Alison Langley

Kelli Lucas

Dan Mahon

Jeff Maysey

Debby Meadows-Stroud

Tiffany Medley

Darryl Murray

Patty Pfeiffer

Carolyn Ross
Lisa Slaven

Brady Southwood

Jim Stone

Brent Thompson

Debby Whelan

Sarah Woods

Professional Development
Tanya Corder
Debi Aikin

Sam Franklin

David Fredricks
Tony Garrison
Brandi Geisert

Laura Gumm

Brian Phillips

Mary Richardson
Cash Ruiz
Elsa Sharlow

Bobbi Lynn Thompson

Mary Ann Vance

Tonya Vowels

Technology

Michelle Smith
Tory Addison

Carl Baker




Gretchen Beard
Sheena Breeding

Samantha Burke
Lauren Davis

Katie Jones

Alison Langley

Sarah Mason

Debby Meadows-Stroud

Christopher Poteet

Chris Rose

Andrea Tackett





Donna Thomas 

Bobbi Lynn Thompson

Tonya Vowels

Senior Steering
Sheena Breeding

Jessica Coffman

Candice Elliott
Chuck Goodlet

Scott Hrebicik

Megan Kinder

Alison Langley

Kelli Lucas

Sheila Newman

Kim Shepherd

Donna Thomas

Shanae Thompson

Program Review
Whitney Carpenter
Kristin Hall

Lydia Insko Grady

Autumn Jones

Jeff Maysey

Ryan Ritter

Beth Root

Chris Rose

Lisa Slaven

School Climate/Communications
Natascha Brown
Ashley Butkovich

Michelle Buehler

Amy Bundy

Whitney Carpenter

Michael Chancellor

Jamie Cheatwood

Susan Holbrook

Katie Jones

Alison Langley

Kellie Lucas

Tiffany Medley

Daniel Reams
Patty Pfeiffer

Staci Riggs

Lisa Slaven

Jim Stone

Cameron Tucker

James Webb

Andrea Whelan

Academic/School Day Successes for 2016-2017
Interventions:
Math Compass
This year, 100% of all students needing to make bench mark in math met it in our CCR math lab.  
APEX Credit Recovery Lab
411 students received half credits in our APEX credit recovery this year.  This is compared to 493 last year, however, we had significantly fewer students needing credit recovery this year.  
Preliminary Assessment  data
Biology II EOC preliminary data indicates a 10% increase
Algebra II EOC scores indicate a 8.7% decline
English II EOC scores even.

U.S. History EOC scores indicate a 4% increase.
Preliminary ACT data
This year our students increased our ACT average to 19.41, this is an increase from 19.1 last school year.  
Goals for 2017-2018
· We will be very proactive in our hiring this year to secure the best teacher candidates available.  

· Our intervention team is working on strategies to better implement intervention strategies for students next year.    

· There will be a focus on the new assessment and strategies to continue our academic progress.  
· There will be evidence of higher-level questions in all classrooms. The emphasis will be on rigor (high level thinking) and student engagement.
· There will be evidence of maximum use of instructional time through bell-to-bell instruction.

What's New
Now that our renovation phase is complete, North Hardin has been in the process of decorating and promoting pride within the new areas.  We have our “Hall of Fame” that celebrates past athletes, a new trophy case that displays past championships as well as stand out athletes.  We have also been busy hanging new signage that promotes pride in our building.      
Structure!  We are consistently working to provide a more structured environment for our students to learn and our staff to teach.  We will continue to monitor our halls, classes, and other areas to increase the level of structure in our building.   
TECHNOLOGY PURCHASES: SCHOOL YEAR 2016-17
Our technology purchases have been directed more towards tablets and Chromebooks so that our students can better utilize the web.  We continue to try to purchase classrooms sets so that teachers have the opportunity to "sign" them out of our media center for use. 
NHHS did not have any school wide fundraisers during the 2016-2017 school year. 
Upon the recommendation of the school council, the following list of student accomplishments has been placed in the front pages of the 2017-2018 Parent / Student Handbook. 
STUDENT ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

2016-2017
· North Hardin is a “distinguished” school again! It grew by nearly 4 points this year to an overall score of 78.9.

· North Hardin High School is ranked 49th within Kentucky and is recognized in the National Rankings earning a bronze medal. Schools are ranked based on their performance on state-required tests and how well they prepare students for college.

· Five seniors were selected for the annual Book of Gold Honors-Serenity Bailey, Keith Fowler, Tyresha Gardner, Brooke Mahanna, and Elrad Malunay.

· Best Citizenship Awards-Hannah Lowman and Leonard Trey Peterson.

· North Hardin High School’s graduating class of 2017 will receive more than $3.4 million in scholarship money.

· It is estimated that North Hardin High School’s graduating class of 2017 will be receiving an estimated surplus of $250,000 in KEES money. (Kentucky Educational Excellence Scholarship)

· Joshua Wagner and Alyssa Dowdell were selected to The Governor’s Scholar Program.

· Keith Fowler and Autumn Rains had 4 years perfect attendance.

· North Hardin Boys Soccer are Region Champs and competed in the semifinals of the Kentucky High School Athletic Association Boys Soccer State Tournament. 

· ACT 30 Point Club- Ellyana Gomez, Devan Hennemuth-Giroux, Evan Mahanna, Anthony Maldonado, Scott Nelson, BriErin Kelly, Joshua Wagner, and Alexis Walls.

· The football team had 25 total players voted to the Academic All State Team (3.75 or higher GPA) and Honorable Mention Team (3.25-3.74 GPA). All State: Logan Fleisher, Thomas Janiszewski, Miguel Luna, Martin Marlin, Devon O’Connor, Ben Wilkins, and Austin LaPierre. All State Honorable Mention: Gabe Arroyo, Isaiah Baker, Isaiah Bankhead, Jeremiah Bankhead, Gabe Borbon, Darrell Brown, Dustin Compton, Pablo Ferran, Noel Harper, Kyelon Hill, Lorenzo Lovejoy, Grant Lucas, David Mead, Michael Milton, Octavious Oxendine, Christian Stover, Chad Williams, and Logan Wood.

· Boy’s bowling team finished 2nd in the Regional Tournament and competed at the state level. The members of the team are: Andrew Shufelt, Caleb Vinton, Logan Cain, Andrew Armes, Steven Campbell, Logan Reiter, Chris Armes, Michael Rodish, and Ricky Staples (substitute).

· Sydney Coleman received a scholarship from Bluefield State College.

· Jonathan Darag, Jeimarie Morales, James Diggs, Haley Davis, Imani Francis, Bryanna Walhood, Chasity Thompson, Sarah Flury, Bethany Trotta, Tony Casper, Isiah Kuamoo, DeAnte Cross, Megan Sizemore, Thomas Arney, Tia Nicholson, Michael Collins, Xavier Jimenez, Jay Hall, and Jackson Jones IV were selected to the 2016-2017 Kentucky All State Band. The students auditioned along with nearly 1000 students from all over the state of Kentucky.

· Justin Zarling was selected ASA member of the State STLP Live Reporting Team.

· The North Hardin football team made it into post season play.

· North Hardin Small Engines team consisting of Christian Barbour, Dustin Gosslin, and Chase Lucas competed at the WKU Agriscience Field Day. They placed 2nd in the region and 4th overall. The Ag Sales team consisted of Lyric bailey, Camryn Becker, Evan Mahanna, and Madison McCubbins also competed and placed 4th in the region.

· Riley Burks finished 6th overall in the region and competed at the state golf tournament.

· Dezare Jackson, Janalya Watts, Diamond Macklin, and Sarah Wiseman competed at the state cross country championship meet.

· Misaki Hall was selected to the All State Orchestra.

· Nearly 160 students participated in the annual Day of Service. The group volunteered at nineteen different sites within the community.

· North Hardin Marching Band competed in the Kentucky State Marching Band Championships. The band was awarded second place in the state for the 2nd year in a row.

· Tony Jackson is a NHHS all-time leading scorer and a McDonald’s All American.

· Bobbie Wiseman, Genesis Orocho, Nina Denson, and Gzeonie Hampton competed at the state FCCLA convention. First place winner, Nina Denson, and second place winner, Gzeonie Hampton will compete in July at the nationals.

· Kara Bailey received the Work Ethic Certification Scholarship.

· NHHS Marching Band competed in a Bands of America Regional Championship in Tennessee. The band was named the Regional class champion in class 2A and received awards for outstanding music performance and outstanding effect.

· Girls Tennis Team are Region Champs! Hannah Lowman, Allie Sutton, Lesleigh Lowman, Addison Sutton, Alyssa Dowdell, and Karina Carrasquillo competed at the state tournament. Allie Sutton and Alyssa Dowdell made 1st round of the Sweet Sixteen State Tournament.

· NHHS had 7 wrestlers qualify for the state tournament. Austin Jarrow, Cooper Philpott, Brandon Williams, Evion Thornton, Isacc Nichols, Brenden Becker, and Raymond Williams. Raymond Williams also is a Region Champion for his weight class.

· The following seniors passed all components of the Work Keys assessment. Natalia Bradford, Lena Combs, Zachary Deener, Keishonda Furlow, Destinee Furmmon, Dustin Gosselin, Sean Hockenberry, Brandon Morton, Sierra Parker, Tamia Reed, Brianna Rivera, Jenny Sanchez, Cody Stobart, Rose Vertress, and Christian Yates.

· Brianna Clifford, Colby Curtis, Christa Grisby, Dale Hill, Deborah Hudson, Kashaunda Murphy, and Dennis Reabold are now EKG Tech Certified. The National pass rate is 87%. Our students passed with a 94.4%.

· Gzeonie Hampton was selected to be a McConnell Scholar at the University of Louisville. 

· The Beta Club won 3rd place in Robotics and Living Literature and placed in the top 10 in Scrapbook and Spotlight on Service. They also received the Gold Key Award for growth.

· Jamare’on Jones was selected to perform The Star Spangled Banner at the KHSAA Sweet 16 Boys basketball tournament. 

· Tyea Alexander, Lyrik Bailey, Camryn Becker, Logan Coons, Aries Cooper, Tifani Corbin, Griffin Couch, Zachary Deener, Dustin Gosslin, Lisa Griffith, Isaih Jetter, Sarah Lee, Dylan Lowman, Josh Lucas, Evan Mahanna, Kody McMullin, Steven Ricker, Logan Simmons, Casey Stickfort, and Malyiah Stone competed at the State Archery Tournament.

· North Hardin students contributed over 5,000 non-perishable food items for the JROTC Christmas food drive, assembling 50+ baskets for delivery to NH families in need.

· Keith Fowler and Kyle Fowler-STLP State Award, 2nd place Georgetown College Robot Use.

· Boys and Girls Track Teams are Region Champions for the 9th consecutive year!

· 168 seniors received Work Ethic Certifications.

· Bree Laws is a Track and Field  State Champ in the Disc and state runner-up in the Shot Put 

